

# **Ysgol Nannerch** V.C. Primary School

School Lane, Nannerch, Mold, Flintshire, CH7 5RD

Tel/Ffon & Fax/Ffacs: 01352 741377 e-mail – namail@nannerch .flintshire.sch.uk

Headteacher/Pennaeth: Ms. Jennie Lewis, BEd(Hons); NPQH

3rd September, 2014.

Dear Parents,

# **Welcome Back**

The beginning of a new school year is always an exciting time, it is delightful to be with the children again and to hear all their summer news.

There have been changes in the school staffing structure this year and I am pleased to inform you that Mrs. Sonia John will be assisting me as Acting Deputy Head.

This year I will be available in the school office on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesday, I am also available to see parents before or after school throughout the week to discuss any concerns or worries regarding your child. Please call the school office if you wish to make an appointment.

If you wish to contact our school secretaries Mrs. Emma Robinson is available in the office every Tuesday and Thursday and Mrs. Napper on Wednesdays.

#### **Class Teachers**

Please do not hesitate to contact the school for an appointment if you wish to speak to your child's teacher regarding any worries or concerns you may have regarding their welfare. It is important that we are made aware of any anxieties as the children settle into routine.

We are keen to encourage the children from Years 2 to 6 to go to the toilet at set break times rather than during learning time, however we understand that for some children this may cause distress. Please advise your child's teacher or a member of staff if your child has any specific needs.

Mrs. John is responsible for the Nursery, Reception and Year 1 children. She is supported in class by Mrs. K. Biddle and Mrs. A. Whitehead.

Mrs. G. Selwyn is responsible for the Year 2 & 3 children and will teach on a Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. I am looking forward to teaching the children on a Thursday and Friday. Mr Chapman will work as Teaching Assistant supporting the children in this class.

Mrs Pierce is responsible for the Year 4, 5 & 6 and will teach on Wednesday, Thursday and Friday with Mrs. S. Williams teaching on a Monday and Tuesday.

Mrs. S. Williams is the school's ALNCo and will work with her team: Mrs. T. Daly and Ms G. Williams to support the children both within their own class and out of class in small groups.

## Food

We will continue to promote healthy eating with fruit, vegetable snacks and drinks of milk readily available for all the children at a cost of 20p per day. Snack to be paid weekly, monthly or each term as preferred. Cheques paid to Nannerch Primary School.

Alternatively children in Year 2-6 may bring a snack of fruit/vegetables from home.

readily available for all the children at a cost of 20p per day. Snack to be paid weekly, monthly or each term as preferred. Cheques paid to Nannerch Primary School. Alternatively children in Year 2-6 may bring a snack of fruit/vegetables from home.

We do encourage the children to drink water throughout the school day, with milk available at snack time. If your child brings a water bottle to school please ensure it is filled with fresh water daily. Children may bring juice with their packed lunch however fizzy drinks are not permitted.

School lunches are available for children from Reception to Year 6 at a cost of £2 per day.

### PE & Forest School

Swimming for years 2-6 will resume every Tuesday from 9<sup>th</sup> September for 7 weeks. The cost of each session will be £3 weekly or £21 for the course. All monies to be sent to the school office in an envelope labelled with your child's name. Cheques should be made to Nannerch Primary School.

Years 2-6 will have PE on a Friday and may wear their school PE kit to school every Friday (navy black shorts/jogging bottoms, jade T-shirt or school polo shirt). PE for Nursery, Reception and Year 1 will take place on a Thursday.

Years 4,5 & 6 will work outside in the Forest School every Wednesday the children are requested to bring suitable clothes to change into for the sessions.

#### Clubs

This year extra curricular clubs will be run by staff every afternoon from 3pm. Children from Year 3-6 are invited to attend all the clubs, Children from Year 2-6 may attend Choir and Welsh Club. The clubs will resume on Monday 8<sup>th</sup> September.

Monday: Textile Club from 3pm-3.45pm Tuesday: Choir from 3pm-3.30pm

Wednesday: Games Club from 3pm-3.30pm Thursday: PE Club from 3pm-3.45pm Friday: Welsh Club from 3pm-3.45pm

Please note there are regular information updates and weekly news on the school website: <a href="https://www.ysgolnannerch.com">www.ysgolnannerch.com</a>. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information.

Yours sincerely,
Ms Jennie Lewis
'Learning Together, Reaching Higher'

'Dysgu Ynghyd, Anelu'n Uwch'